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Monday, April 25th – Thursday, April 28th    








RESIDENTIAL SPRING CLEAN-UP











�





*MAXIMUM: TWO PILES OF ONE CUBIC METER EACH*


Put your items in the same location you would normally put your garbage can.























OFFICE HOURS:


Monday to Thursday from 


9:00am to 4:00pm 


(Closed from 12 noon to 


1:00pm for lunch)


Closed on Fridays.





THE CORPORATION OF THE VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


Box 50, 503 Slocan Street


Slocan, B.C.  V0G 2C0


Ph: 355-2277      Fax: 3552666


info@villageofslocan.ca


APRIL 2016 NEWSLETTER
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Unacceptable Items:�
�
Vehicles�
�
Hazardous waste - paint, fuel, �used oil, flammables, poisons, �thinners, pesticides and �fertilizers, etc.


Oil tanks


Tires


Propane tanks


Vehicle batteries


�
�






Acceptable Items:�
�
Furniture - sofas, beds, chairs, etc.�
�
Domestic household items


Garden Trimmings (must be �bundled neatly)


Branches separated to run �through chipper (Less than 10cm in diameter)


There is a $20.00 charge for �picking up items containing �Freon (ex: fridges, freezers) 


There is a $10.00 charge for picking�up White Goods (stoves, hot water�tanks, washers, dryers)�
�






SPRING AUTHOR SERIES 


AT THE SLOCAN LIBRARY





Sunday, May 4th, 2016 @ 1pm - Diana Cole, author of “Sideways: Memoir of a Misfit” (2015)





2016 Council Meeting Schedule


May 9	June 13		July 11	


August 8	September 12	October  11
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TRASH TO TREASURE


SATURDAY APRIL 16TH, 2016








In celebration of Earth Day, the RDCK is promoting a Trash to Treasure Day event on Saturday April 16th, 2016.  Residents are encouraged to place any gently-used household items (e.g. books bicycles, clothing, toys, furniture, etc) together at the front of their properties.  Residents should clearly display a “T2T” or “FREE” sign so that the treasure hunters will know which items are available to take home.  By 4pm the same day all remaining items should be gathered up and take off the street.





�


�




















FREE VEHICLE REMOVAL





The week of April 25th, 2016, the Village will once again be offering FREE vehicle removal.  If you are interested in participating, please contact the Village Office to register.  We will require the make, model, color and license plate # of your vehicle (unlicensed vehicles will also be accepted).  Please remember to move your vehicle onto the Village Boulevard on your scheduled day of pick-up.  This program was initiated in response to Village beautification and in preparation for summer.


250-355-2277


THERE IS NO COST TO VILLAGE RESIDENTS 


FOR THIS SERVICE.
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Saturday, May 7th, at 10am


The Slocan Valley Outriders Association have organized a Spring Rail Trail clean up.  Bring your wheel- barrow, gloves and a big smile.  Meet at the Slocan Card-Lock.





W.E. GRAHAM COMMUNITY SCHOOL IS CURRENTLY ACCEPTING REGISTRATIONS FOR THE 2016 – 2017 SCHOOL YEAR.  IF YOU HAVE A CHILD GOING INTO KINDERGARTEN OR ANY GRADE UP TO GRADE 10, PLEASE DROP BY THE SCHOOL FOR A REGISTRATION FORM OR CALL 250-355-2212.


W.E. Graham offers multi-grade classes and innovative programs. Students entering grades 7 or 8 


have the opportunity to take part in the Outdoor Education Leadership Program, and grades 9 & 10 


can apply separately for the Valhalla Wilderness Program.





SLOCAN VALLEY SENIORS’ HOUSING SOCIETY





Check the Village of Slocan website for the latest Seniors’ Housing newsletter.  Keep up to date on the seniors housing events and the proposed project in Slocan.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.slocancity.com" �www.slocancity.com� “N ews” page


�





SLOCAN COMMUNTIY LIBRARY AGM


APRIL 27TH, 2016


7 – 9 PM


SLOCAN COMMUNITY LIBRARY


710 HAROLD ST, SLOCAN BC





We value your input, please come out and vote.





Are you interested in being a member of the Slocan Community Library Board of Directors?  We will be seeking three board members at this year’s AGM in April.  Nomination packages will be available to all members and can be picked up at the library from March 16th, 2016 – April 13, 2016.  All nominees must be current library members for a minimum of 30 days prior to the close of nominations on Wednesday April 20th, 2016.





REMINDER TO ALL DOG OWNERS


Please come to the Village Office to purchase your dog’s shiny new tag for 2016! Please be mindful that dogs need a pack walk with their owners to help keep them social and happy.  Dogs walking without their owner, is not a welcome practice. Doggie bags are available on posts around town. Thank you for keeping our town clean!








The CBT/CIP Public Meeting


Will be held on Monday April 25th at 5pm





Everyone is welcome to come and listen to the presentations by the applicants.





All applicants are invited to give a 5 minute presentation and answer any questions on their applications.





Gail Morris presented a proposal for operation of a Saturday Market on the upper bench of the Ball Field. The Market would start Saturday, June 4th and occur every consecutive Saturday until Sept. 3, from 9am – 4pm. Council directed staff to coordinate with Gail and draft an agreement for cleaning and maintenance of the facilities and bring back to Council for approval May 9th.


Vanessa Bate presented a proposal for completion of a mural on the beach washrooms. The painted sketch was a collaboration of original artistry by 4 artists who painted the Winlaw Gas Stn. The proposal was approved and Council awarded a $200 Discretionary Grant to assist with materials.


Council approved a request from the Outriders Association for replacement of their riding arena fencing. Staff was directed to write a letter of support for the Association’s grant application.


Mayor and Council will attend the New Denver May Days Parade on May 23.


Staff were directed to look into participating with the sale of West Koot Route Calendars.


The Fees & Charges Amendment Bylaw #649 updating Campground fees was adopted.


























					


	






































The CAO provided a verbal update on recent research regarding animal control. It has been noted that residents are expressing concern with the lack of enforcement. Staff are in the preliminary stages of research and requested a resolution if Council wished to proceed. The CAO provided several scenarios for enforcement but ultimately, would be paid for through taxation. Council directed staff to proceed with research and report back.


During budget deliberations, Council discussed deficiencies identified at the Legion and allocated funds for repair. Legion contractor, Jessie Novak of Sustainable Roots, will be moving forward with replacement of the roof. Novak will provide further quotes to Council for the remaining needed safety repairs.





RESIDENTS ARE ASKED TO 


BURN RESPONSIBILITY


Please check By-laws, restrictions and permits before having a fire.  


As well, the Provincial Government has the Open Burning Smoke 


Control Regulation. Please keep in mind:


Type of Material to burn.		      (     The size of the area to burn.


Wind direction and strength                     (      Establish fuel/ fire breaks


Fire Suppression			      (      Monitor the fire at all times.


Ensure the fire is extinguished


	     


If the fire spreads beyond your control, call the local fire department.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.env.gov.bc.ca/epd/bcairquality/topics/backyard-burning.html" �http://www.env.gov.bc.ca/epd/bcairquality/topics/backyard-burning.html�


� HYPERLINK "http://bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/BackyardBurning.pdf" �http://bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/BackyardBurning.pdf�











VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


MEETING NOTES: April 11, 2016





COMMUNITY VOTERS CHALLENGE 2015


After 4 ½ months, Elections Canada has finally provided the poll-by-poll election results necessary to calculate which of our competing communities had the greatest increase in voter turnout between 2011 and 2015 elections.





There were two communities with voter turnout of over 80%


The winner of the challenge is the City of Rossland, with voter turnout of 81% an increase from 2011 of 12.7%.





However....... The Village of Slocan topped the voter turnout with 84% and an Honourable Mention.  Congratulations to everyone who came out, and participated by voting.  Your willingness and effort to engage in your community is something to take pride in.





In 2015, a proposal was received from Courtney & Russell Hulbert, owners of Ice Creek Lodge, to purchase two Village-owned commercial lots. The Hulberts would utilize this land to construct a store front and office space in conjunction with their back-country ski lodge. The business would operate year round. The proposal is in alignment with the OCP and Zoning Bylaw. The OCP supports encouraging new development, retention and expansion of existing businesses, and development of a compact, visually-appealing commercial core that will function as a focal point for the Village. Council supported the proposal in principle and directed staff to explore the Village Land Sale Policy, accompanying legislation and legal opinion prior to proceeding. The Policy required the proponents to obtain and pay for the appraisal, which returned a value of $30k. The Hulberts prepared an Offer to Purchase for Council decision that aligned with the Policy at no less than appraised value. Council accepted the Hulbert’s offer of $30k in principle, subject to Council revoking their decision as a result of Section 26 of the Community Charter (Public Notice Period/Public Comment). Council requested a covenant be included in the final Purchase Agreement to ensure the commercial use, as outlined in the Hulbert proposal, be executed. Construction must commence within 6 months of the agreement being signed, and completed within the 3 year building permit allowance. Council directed staff to post a Notice of Proposed Property Disposition. Written comments from the public will be received until May 5th; final consideration of the sale will be given at the May 9th Council Meeting. The proposal and accompanying documents are available at the Village Office for inspection.








Council gave 3 readings to the 5-Year Financial Plan (2016-2020) Bylaw #650 and the 2016 Tax Rate Bylaw #651. The public are welcome to inspect the bylaws and provide feedback prior to adoption on May 9th.














SD#8 SCHOOLS & FACILITIES PLANNING FOLLOW-UP MEETING


APRIL 18, 2016 from 7:15 – 9PM @ 


W.E. GRAHAM SCHOOL





Follow up on round four of community presentations regarding the Board’s Facilities Planning process in late March 2016, the Board is returning to the Slocan Valley at the request of Parent Advisory Councils (PAC) for further discussion as the Board moves toward its final plan on May 3rd. For more info. Contact: Kim Morris, Secretary Treasurer – 250-505-7039


� HYPERLINK "mailto:facilities@sd8.bc.ca" �facilities@sd8.bc.ca�    or    http://www.sd8.bc.ca/?p=3507





National Public Works Week,


May 15 – 21, 2015


National Public Works Weeks is observed each year during the third full week of May and this is the 56th year.  NPWW calls attention to the importance of public works in community life and seeks to acknowledge the efforts of the men and women who provide and maintain civil infrastructure and services.  Let’s all thank our Public Works Department for all the hard work they do in keeping our town so lovely.





�





�











SPIRIT OF SLOCAN – PARADE OF GARAGE SALES 2016


SATURDAY, APRIL 23TH, 2016 from 9am – 2pm


	


We invite all the local and area residents, businesses, and clubs to participate in this HUGE Sale Day! Registration of your address, which will be put on the map (Fee: $5), can be made at Mountain Valley Station by Thursday, April 21ST at noon. Maps will be handed out to all the visitors on Sale Day. Anyone outside the perimeters of the town map who wish to participate with a table may set up at the Mountain Valley Station lot (reserve space with Pat or Peggy 250-355-2245). This is prime time to get your homes, garages, and sheds cleaned out and have some fun in the process. Our new town maps now include Slocan West Road and Slocan South Road, south to Hatch Road and Gravel Pit Road, and includes Brandon. Everyone on these routes is invited to join in! Wish for good weather and a day of fun.





. . . . .Sponsors for this event “Spirit of Slocan Committee” . . . . .








SPRINGER CREEK �RV PARK & CAMPGROUND





     OPENING DATE: Thursday, May 19th, 2016


     CLOSING DATE: Monday, October 10, 2015





For reservations or information:


May – Oct: 250-355-2266 | springr@telus.net �Nov – Apr: 250-355-2277 | info@villageofslocan.ca











